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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, May 13, 2009

Room A201A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Ray Batenga, Paul Chlapecka, Tom Davenport, Annette De Lozier, Tony Gutierrez, Dan Gutowski, Peggy Hunt, Dane Lindsay, Michael Lopez, Francine McCorkell, Vuong Nguyen, Stephen Um, Martin Walsh
Excused:
Patton Alberti, Robert Hendrix, Elizabeth Thomas

Absent:
Lezlie Allen, Courtney Alston, Reylyn Cabrera, Carmen Coniglio, Rick Covert, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Kurt Hill, Dante Mora, Carol Reagan, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young
Guests:
(Reagan/Batanga) acceptance of agenda
1. Approval of April 15, 2009 Minutes
MSC (Lopez/Davenport) w/suggested change by C. Reagan item 4.C
2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
a. A child in the Child Development Center, riding on a tricycle, fell over hitting his head on the concrete.  The child experienced slight swelling to the back of the head.  Center staff applied an ice pack to the child head.  The child’s mother checked her child upon arrival and decided he was well enough to remain in class for the remainder of the day.
b. A visitor walking in Hourglass Park tripped on uneven ground injuring their hand and head.  The visitor complained of head pain and was bleeding from their right hand.  The individual was transported to Balboa Hospital for further evaluation. Operations was informed of the uneven areas which have since been repaired.
c. A child in the Child Development Center bruised their pinky finger when it was caught in a door they were trying to open.  The child’s mother was at the Center and indicated she would take the child to their family doctor for further evaluation later that day.
d. An employee strained their wrist transporting a pallet on 04/14/09.  The employee indicated their wrist seemed okay after pulling the pallet up a handicap ramp.  The following day, the employee, while winding up flooring in the gym, got the rubber gloves they were wearing tangled in the handle, again injuring their wrist.  The employee was wearing the rubber gloves due to static electricity that is generated when winding up the flooring.  The employee was seen at Sharp Rees Stealy and put on modified duty.  A suggesting was given to have the district send a letter to the manufacturer, who is aware of the electrical issue with the flooring.  D. Gutowski will take this item to Review of Services.
e. An employee walking on campus was hit on back by an individual possibly in the TRACE program.  The employee was seen at Sharp Rees Stealy and diagnosed with a contusion to the rear of the right shoulder due to being struck.  Sgt. Gutierrez did a follow-up with the TRACE program supervisor.  This program will no longer be utilizing Miramar facilities after this week.  C. Reagan reported the Library has had issues with students in this program in the past as well.
f. An hourly employee was hit on the right foot with a 40 pound chalk liner which fell off a cart.  No medical attention was required.  The department supervisor spoke with employee regarding proper storage of equipment on the cart.
g. An hourly employee the Child Development Center injured their back while raking the outdoor sand area.  No medical attention was required.
3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan/Campus Evacuation Plan (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski indicated a mock training will be held on campus Friday, May 15th between 1-5pm, utilizing the south end of the campus. The training will not impact/disrupt campus/academy classes.  Additional training opportunities will be scheduled at a later date.
b. Safety Inspection Reports Received (A. De Lozier/D. Gutowski)

A. De Lozier announced that inspection reports have been coming in, but there are still several that have not been completed and received.  D. Gutowski provided Starbucks and Jamba Juice gift cards for folks who have submitted their area reports by today’s meeting.  He also thanked Facilities Services staff for all their work in reviewing and correcting any items needed to be rectified.
c. Parking (D. Gutowski)

D. Gutowski informed those present that a new map will be posted on-line to include a communication plan of what areas will be closed due to construction and access ways for pedestrian and vehicle traffic as well as for deliveries.  Questions were asked as to how we will accommodate parking for fall students and if access information will be communicated to the fire department. Sgt. Gutierrez responded that evacuation plans will be updated as the campus is built out and his office will be in contact with the fire department.  D. Gutowski announced that the new student lot #2 will be opening June 1st.  Signs will be posted a long Black Mountain Road two weeks prior to the opening of the new lot and the closure of the current entrance off Black Mountain Road and student lot #1.  The speed humps in student lot #1 have been addressed and will be fixed during the work in lot #1.   D. Gutowski relayed to those present, the schedule of the closure and reopening of the lots on campus during the summer semester and prior to the start of fall classes.  He also provided information on possible alternate parking that has been reviewed by the campus parking task force.
4. Safety Related Items
a. Safety Training for Handling of Chemical Waste (V. Nguyen)
V. Nguyen mentioned he had previously proposed having chemical waste training; at least annual refresher courses.  He indicated there had been a 40-hour (“Hazwopper”) full OSHA training and he proposed the campus find funding to have this training on a regular basis for Science staff as they are currently not compliant.  D. Lindsay interjected that Mesa could be facing a serious fine.  We need to make sure that Miramar is compliant.  V. Nguyen mentioned the cost is $25 per person at Cuyamaca College for the book and certificate.  D. Gutowski asked V. Nguyen to forward the recommendation.  D. Gutowski submitted recommendations to the District Management Services Committee that he received since the last meeting.  M. Walsh suggested looking at running a special topics hazmat class through the Fire Tech program (positive attendance class) for fall 2010.  D. Gutowski, D. Lindsay & V. Nguyen to meet next week to look at short-term and long-term solutions.
b. Banner at F100 (P. Chlapecka)

P. Chlapecka requested to have the banner underneath the awning on the north end of F100 removed because it is becoming a safety issue during windy weather.
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 10, 2009 Room A-201A


Adjourned 1:54pm
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